
 
Newsletter – 1st May 

 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
I hope you have had a good week.  The weather has not been so good this week, hopefully it will 
begin to improve at the weekend. 

Thank you for all of the support you have given your children with their home learning this week.  
The staff really enjoy receiving their messages and work.  They are very proud of the children for 
all of their hard work.   

 

Assembly and Story Time  

When you are logged in to the home learning website take a look at my Whole School’s page.  There 
are a few new things for your child to do during their down time, including an assembly and story 
time.   

The whole school page can be found next to your child’s name on the top right hand side of their 
screen.   

 

Phone call 

Over the next few weeks your teachers will be giving you a call just to contact you personally just 
as they would have done if we were at school.  They will call when they are next on the rota to be 
in school.  This is just a friendly hello and how are you call. 

 

Wave – ‘Hi and Thank You to All Critical Workers  

THANK YOU to everyone who has sent in their art!  - We Need More Please! 
We would like everyone at HCIS to say ‘hi and thank you’ to all critical workers by creating a school 
picture from the art you create using your hands.   
 
Paint, decorate, draw a picture on your hands, make a heart shape, any colour/pattern, anything 
you like.  Take a photo and email it to us.  We will create a picture to send to critical workers.  We 
can’t wait to see your creations. 

   
 
Action Calendar – Meaningful May 

Please find attached the calendar for May with some more great activities.   

 



 
 
Reminder: Design a Class Icon Image - Online Learning Platform 
 
We are still collecting the children’s pictures for their class page image.  We look forward to seeing 
your ideas!  It can be any design they wish to represent their class on the home learning site.  
Thank you. 
 
 
Star of the Week 
Well done to all of the children who have accessed the home learning this week.  We check up on 
work periodically so if someone has been missed they should be picked up on the following week.  
Our stars of the week are: 
 

Reception 
Barnaby 
Berta 
Harry 
Huxley 
Isaac 
James 
Luca 
Mia 
Oliver C 
Oliver S 
Safia 
Teddy 
Thea 
Thomas B 
Trixie 

 
 

Yr1 
Alice 
Adrian 
Charlie 
Ellie 
Elliot 
Gabriella 
Grace 
Hazel 
Harry W 
Isaac 
Kiran 
Kyle 
Maggie 
Olivia 
Orhan 
Oscar 
Pippa 
Sophie 
Tomas 
Tom  
Tyler 

 

Yr2 

Alice 
Angus 
Connie 
Corah 
Dominic 
Ella P 
Finley G 
Finley M 
George 
Hugo 
Lucy 
Merry 
Niamh 
Poppy 
Rory 
Toby 
Tilly 

 
 

 
VE Day – Friday 8th May 

Next Friday the country marks the 75th anniversary of Victory in Europe.  We can still celebrate VE 
Day at home as there will be special broadcasts throughout the day.  Holding a street party in 
lockdown may mean having a picnic in your front garden, or on your front door step and decorating 
your home in red, white and blue.  You may want to make your own bunting, here is a link to the 
BBC website on how to do it.  Bunting 

How are you planning to celebrate?  Please send in your photos so we can share them with our 
school.  You can send them in to our facebook page or via the email. 

Thank you once again for all you are doing. 

Lucy McNeil 
Headteacher 

http://downloads.bbc.co.uk/england/pdf/how_to_make_your_great_british_bunting_step_by_step.pdf

